
 

KZN MEC WELCOMES THE NEW-YEARS BABIES AT GJ CROOKES HOSPITAL 
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On the 1st of January 2015 the MEC for Health Dr. Sibongiseni Dlomo paid our hos-

pital’s Maternity Ward a special 

visit to see the 1st New Year’s 

baby of the hospital delivered by 

Nonjabulo Mtungwa from 

Umthwalume out of 7 babies 

that were born on the day.   

The baby was confirmed by the 

MEC for Health to be 1st New 

Year’s Baby in the entire Prov-

ince of KZN. The Minister with 

some members from his office, 

SABC and Vibe FM, brought 

some new-born hampers for the 

New Year’s baby, all the babies born on the day and mothers who were awaiting 

labor at the time in Maternity. 

The MEC’s message to all the mothers was “The time of giving birth should be a 

happy event, but that can only be achieved if mothers, when they suspect that they 

have fell pregnant, they should attend the Ante Natal Clinic from the first month of 

throughout their pregnancy. The clinic is coordinated by healthcare professionals to 

ensure that mothers have a healthy pregnancy and successful delivery” 

L-R: MRS SP NYAWO CEO, MEC FOR HEALTH DR S DLOMO,  

(NEW MOTHER) AND MATRON MLONDO 

MEC giving the new mother a baby Hamper 

News-letter compiled by. TM Mbanjwa.  
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